NAREA Membership Coordinator’s Meeting

NAREA Summer Conference

Boulder, Colorado

8:00-9:00am

July 1, 2008

Membership Committee:

Judy Abrams: Co-Chair

Jennifer Kesselring: Co-Chair

Sarah Majors: Committee Member

Alison Maher: Committee Member

Minutes recorded by: Carla Freund (PA)

Present: Diana Parker (Indiana), Barbara Berger (New Jersey), Pauline Baker (Arizona), Kay Cutler (South Dakota), Carolyn Edwards (Tennessee), Julie Biddle (Ohio), Anita Sullivan (Wyoming), Margot Clifford (Louisiana), Susan MacDonald (Massachusetts), Karyn Callahan (Hamilton, Ontario), Diane Kroll (Washington), Alba DiBello (New Jersey), Brigid McGinn (New York), Sally Whitehead (Kentucky), Katherine Ratliff (Tennessee), Rose Merenda ( Rhode Island), Susan Bates (California), Julie Ramsay (Langdon, Alberta), Carla Freund (Pennsylvania), Lucy Chaille (Oregon), Andrea Sisbarro (Utah/Colorado), Casey Betcher (Oregon)

NAREA Board Members Present: Jennifer Armstrong, Jennifer Strange, Angela Ferrario, Simonetta Cittadini-Medina

Agenda

Welcome and thank you to Membership Coordinators who were able to facilitate discussion groups and poster sessions during the summer conference. Thank you also to Boulder Journey School for helping to arrange the meeting space and breakfast.
1) Agenda Point: Membership Committee Updates

Membership numbers: According to the NAREA office, we have approximately 1,220 members. The online membership option has resulted in a continual flow of new and renewing memberships and is the reason why membership has grown to over 1,000 for the first time. The membership drive during the 2007 NAEYC conference did not produce an increase in membership as it had in the past. However, the summer conference registration period stimulated membership and it appears that the half-year membership option has also increased as a result of the membership benefit discount rate for the summer conference. 

The number of Program Memberships continues to grow and more detailed information about this membership option will be included in a November 2008 update to the NAREA Board and Membership Coordinators.

Range of membership options: The Membership Committee, together with the input of the NAREA Board, NAREA office and Membership Coordinators will continue to monitor and evaluate membership options. 

2) Agenda Point: Map of contexts: 

Past Webmaster issues and the technical complexity and time-consuming nature of launching this initiative made a summer 2008 launch date not feasible. The Membership Committee continues to work with the Communications Committee and Webmaster to make this initiative a reality by or before the NAEYC Annual Conference in November. NAREA Board Members and NAREA Membership Coordinators will pilot the map of contexts when it is ready to be launched on the website.

3) Agenda Point: Membership Benefit DVD/CD 2009

The 2009 membership benefit DVD will feature “Outdoor Learning Environments.” The Membership Committee sent a request letter to NAREA Board Members and Membership Coordinators in April 2008 and will sent another reminder/request letter in July 2008. The committee will also send out a final reminder letter in mid- August as the deadline for submissions is September 12th. The Membership Committee plans to meet in mid-September to review and organize images. 
To Do/Reminder: Please remember to submit images by September 12th or encourage/recommend someone from your state/context to do so. 
Question: Could a program use their blanket photo permission form instead of the NAREA photo release form? 

Response: All submissions must use the NAREA photo release form.

Question: What about a wider definition of “outdoor learning environments” to include experiences in the community i.e. parks, natural areas etc?

Response: Absolutely and the next reminder/request letter will include this suggestion.

4) Agenda Point: Membership Coordinator Protocol

The Membership Committee developed a protocol to manage the ebb and flow of participation for Membership Coordinators. The NAREA Board received a copy of the protocol during the February Board meeting in San Francisco. Membership Coordinators received a copy during the meeting in Boulder.

To Do/Reminder: Membership Coordinators are asked to look over the protocol document (See attached) and send feedback to Judy Abrams jabrams@andrew.cmu.edu
A discussion took place during the meeting in Boulder regarding strategies for communicating and connecting our work in North America. It was suggested that an annual or quarterly update about the work of NAREA (nationally and internationally) and NAREA Membership Coordinator’s/networks/regions/states would be useful as a way to inform others about what is happening and create possible connections. We agreed that a (manageable) communication system should be developed to bridge our work. Lucy Chaille (Oregon) agreed to work with the membership committee to brainstorm strategies for communication.

A concern was brought to the table regarding networks that existed before NAREA was formed and mixed feelings that exist about joining NAREA. 

Question: Could there be a chat room on the website dedicated to Membership Coordinators?

Response: The Membership Committee will propose this idea to the Communications Committee and Webmaster.

Question: How can we find out who is a member in our state?

Response: Type in state in the Membership Directory on the NAREA website to find out. Note: There is a glitch in the system U.S. vs. U.S.A. Judy A. will report to Judy Kaminsky.
Question: Could Membership Coordinators have a list of members from their state?

Response: Judy will email this question to Cheryl after the conference.
Question: Could we have a list of study tour participants? 
Response: Angela Ferrario will look into sending this information to membership coordinators. 
Question: Could a list of membership coordinators responsibilities be posted on the website?

Response: Judy will work towards this goal with the webmaster and Communications Committee.
To Do/Reminder: Please send email address changes to Cheryl Rapaport and Judy Abrams. Also, be patient with changes about your information on the website.
5) Agenda Point: NAREA Pre-Conference NAEYC Annual Conference in Dallas, Texas, Wednesday, November 5th.

A proposal was submitted (and accepted) to the NAEYC conference organizers for the NAREA three-hour Pre-Conference which will take place on Wednesday, November 5th. Pre-Conference will begin on the morning of the 5th. One hour will be dedicated to membership and networking. Note: NAREA will not be hosting an evening reception this year. 

This year the Membership Committee proposes that the networking hour be a joint effort between the committee and Membership Coordinators. 
Some beginning ideas generated by the Membership Committee and during the Membership Coordinator’s meeting in Boulder:

How can we begin to organize this event?

· “Who’s going to Dallas?” gather information after the summer conference about who is planning to attend NAEYC.

· Develop a planning committee comprised of representatives from the Membership Committee and from the Membership Coordinators.

· Send out a survey to Membership Coordinators asking what kind of discussion or information collected from the meeting would support their work.
· Perhaps those attending the pre-conference could be take seats in their regions/states (over-lapping circles of regions/states) before the pre-conference begins.

· Perhaps the networking hour does not have to be the last hour of the pre-conference.
· Organize the networking hour participants by region and designate with table signs.

· Have prompts to begin discussions. Prompts could be both projected on the screen and on cardstock at the tables.

· Invite participants to bring traces of their work to share at the tables. Perhaps an identity poster or laptops available and MC could bring a travel drive with images.
· Small table groups could document their discussions

· Poster outside of the meeting room announcing that the networking hour is for those interested in knowing more about NAREA, existing networks in North America, NAREA membership, and the role of Membership Coordinators.

To Do/Reminder: If you are interested in becoming part of the planning committee that will host the networking hour during the NAREA Pre-Conference, please email Judy Abrams jabarams@andrew.cmu.edu 

To Do/Reminder: Please review these meeting minutes and if you have questions, edits or additions, please email Judy A.

Thank you again for your work and dedication on behalf of NAREA!
